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From the Vicarage
As we move into November, it is the month of Remembrance. At the beginning of
the month on All Souls Day, the Church remembers the ‘Commemora on of All
the Faithful Departed’, remembering the souls of those who have died in Christ.
Sunday 14th November is Remembrance Sunday and this year, we recalled in May,
the 76th anniversary of VE Day, marking the end of the Second World War in Eu-
rope. This Victory in Europe (VE) Day is when Britain and its allies formally accept-
ed Nazi Germany’s surrender a er almost six years of warfare.
As we reflect on this victory, we mark some kind of victory, as we start to live our
lives again a er the past 18 months of Covid-19. As we start to live our lives again,
we see that there are end points to difficult periods in our lives. We can learn a lot
through these mes in our lives, especially how precious life and our rela onships
with one another are.
These rela onships are opportuni es to express our kindness to one another and
to enjoy these moments as precious memories and moments in life.
Let us this month remember those who gave their lives, so that we may have ours
today and remember how precious life is as we look forward to everlas ng life
with all the faithful departed and with God, Amen.
God bless,
Reverend Steven

Village View
All copy for the December Village View should be sent to Roger Scurrell by phone
(776341), posted through the le erbox of 6 St Thomas’ Row, Bradwell, or by email
to the address below, all by November 12th.
Those living in St Lawrence may give copy to Shirley Lea at 51
Main Road (779403) or email to bron-
wen.cook@b nternet.com by this date. Copy may also be sub-
mi ed as a text or Microso  Word or Publisher file, either on
CD or, be er s ll, by email to s homaspcc@b nternet.com.
We ask you to limit your ar cle to 300-350 words and please
include a picture.
We apologise but no ar cles will be accepted a er November
12th.
If you belong to an organisa on that does not yet submit ar cles for Village View
we would like to hear from you even in longhand if you do not have access to a
computer. Any news you have is always very welcome.
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A Wonderful New Loca on
Choral Evensong in the a ernoon and an organ recital in the Cathedral in the
evening were the reasons for a visit to Canterbury. But what to do with the rest of
the day?
Stodmarsh Nature Reserve lies just a few miles to the east of the city, and was an
obvious a rac on. It is a gem. A Na onal Nature Reserve since 1951 it has a repu-
ta on for a rac ng rare species. It lies in the valley of the Great Stour river, and
has extensive areas of open water and reed beds and damp vegeta on. The first
view from a hide was of over one hundred Teal, that deligh ul smallest of ducks,
but those recent immigrants to Britain, Great White Egrets, and Herons were also
in abundance. One Heron caught and swallowed a fish, the bulge descending its
throat as we watched.
As we walked the public footpath which passes through the Reserve we were nev-
er far from a Ce ’s Warbler, another fairly recent addi on to the Bri sh list. Usu-
ally unseen, we had a rare glimpse of one of these small warblers, calling with its
rapid song from the dank vegeta on (“Did you do it, did you do it” offers a fair
rendering).
But amongst all this rarity the most enduring memory is of a Robin. As we walked
back to the car it was singing
its weak autumnal song just
feet away (males and fe-
males sing at this me of
year). It then dropped onto
the path just in front of our
feet, almost coming onto a
hand, though we had noth-
ing to offer by way of food. It
reminded me of the Robin
my wife Brenda trained to
come into the kitchen at
Westwick and feed from her
hand. How much easier bird-
watching would be if all
were so tame and confiding.
But the difficult ones are re-
warding as well.

Brian Clayden
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Bradwell WI
Bradwell WI Mee ng – Wednesday 13 October 2021 – A beading extravaganza
Twenty-one ladies eagerly gathered for their monthly get together at Bradwell
Village Hall – five large tables were spread out in an cipa on of this month’s ac v-
ity. Anne Hendry – our guest for the evening - showed us how to make the most of
our old beads and necklaces, or indeed the beau ful glass in discarded chande-
liers, with the modern idea of up-cycling – so nothing goes to waste. It wasn’t long
before there was a hush in the hall with the odd sprinkling of beads jangling to-
gether.
Anne is an ex-nurse – her thoughts were so much with her old colleagues and all
NHS workers during the Covid pandemic that she made thousands of rainbow
heart amulets for them to carry with them – which was such an inspira onal act of
kindness.
Anne was joined by her lovely Mum – Jean– who
presided as Bead Monitor.
There was tea and cakes, beau fully supplied by
Julie and Jeanne Meehan, which were supped and
nibbled in between everyone making their own
individual bead projects.
Linda Barnes gave warm thanks to Anne and her Mum for joining us and giving us
so many inven ve ideas as to what to do with our old and discarded jewellery.
Anne finished at 9:30 pm, a er which Linda Sibley and Chris ne con nued the
mee ng with WI business.
Linda Sibley gave a big thank you to everyone for coming to the Coffee Morning in
aid of the Essex and Her ordshire Air Ambulance where we raised an amazing
£205.00.
Chris ne updated us on the Bradwell Christmas Fair, which is now going full steam
ahead on Saturday 27 November between 2-5 pm. There will be a pop-up WI café
and a WI stall at the Fair – raffle ckets will also be sold for the ‘Boozy Barrow’ and
a wonderful ‘Chocolate Box’ full of chocolate goodies for £2.00 a cket on the day.
Proceeds from the Fair will be split four ways, the Church, School, Bradwell WI and
the Village Hall Trustees.
A new exci ng addi on to the day of the Fair is the ‘Bradwell Fes val of Lights’ -
Bradwell will be invited to take part in this fes val by turning on their lights on 26-
27 November – entry forms will be in the Community Shop for £1.00 – there will
be rose es for 1st, 2nd and 3rd – entries close on 25 November.
Chris ne also informed us that the King’s Head is organising a Curry and Quiz night
on Saturday 27 November (following the Fair) - £5.00 per group of four for the
quiz and £5.00 for the curry.
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Linda Sibley spoke about the WI stall at the Fair – where she will be selling mem-
bers’ Jellies, Jams, Chutneys etc – members would receive payment for their goods
sold.
It was suggested that this year’s Christmas Party would be an a ernoon tea and
follow the Carol Service on either 8 or 9 December, (8th being the WI evening). De-
tails to come.
The November mee ng will be with Barbara Roe , who will be demonstra ng
Christmas Flowers, which links nicely with the compe on of an Autumn/Winter
Wreath.
Linda Barnes will email everyone to remind members (par cularly the new ladies)
about the Walking Group. The group meets on the first Wednesday of the month
for a walk of around five miles. Linda will also advise the date of the Photography
Group mee ng up in November.
The next Cra  Group will be on Monday 25 October at 7:30 pm in the Village Hall
– where Gingerbread man bun ng will be con nued or indeed any other project
can be worked on, under the watchful eye of Linda Sibley.
Once again, Linda Sibley asked the group to put together Christmas Hampers (a
shoe box full of Christmas dinners) for St Peter’s. Last year’s hampers – full of
Christmas joy - were gratefully received by the Dengie Community.
Linda Barnes spoke about a topic on everyone’s lips at the moment, Climate
Change. In view of the COP26 taking place in Glasgow in November, she would like
members to think of something which they can do in their own lives to help  com-
bat Climate Change. This could be reducing their use of plas c, plant a tree, have
more house-plants, use peat-free compost etc, there are so many possibili es.
Jeanne Meehan has booked the WI Ambassador for Climate Change for next June,
and Linda would to be able to tell her what the members are doing on an individu-
al basis. So thinking eco-friendly caps on!
Lorraine asked members to contact her if anyone would like to go on a coach trip
to the Rochester Christmas Market -4 or 5 December – more details next month.
This month’s raffle was won by Pam. Birthday flowers were presented, in an eco-
friendly way by Linda Barnes to Sharyn, and this month’s compe on, ‘Something
made with paper’ – was won by Carol, who entered a Quilled cup of coffee - and
second place to Charmayne – well done on your beau ful bird mobile.
Linda Sibley advised members that the subs for next year would be £44.00 – the
same as this year.
Linda Barnes ended the evening with one of her very funny jokes …
The mee ng closed at 10:15. Next mee ng Wednesday 10 November at 7:30 pm.
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Fabulous 40’s Day
Eighty years ago the airfield at Bradwell Bay was developed from a small landing
strip to a night fighter sta on. The airfield was to be witness to many accidents
and incidents, some being fatal. Some aircra  le  Bradwell never to return.
On Saturday 18th September the RAF Bradwell Bay Preserva on Group with the
kind help of the Green Man from Waterside took us back in me to the 1940’s.
The aims of the Group are to research and record the memories of those mes.
There were many happy mes with weddings and laughter.  Squadrons came from
Canada, Poland and Czechoslovakia to name but a few.

At 2 o’clock the Rev-
erend Steven Poss
led a short service at
the War Memorial
where the Veterans
and Bri sh Legion
paid their respects
to the 130 men who
flew from Bradwell
Bay but did not
come back.

As well as remember-
ing the people who
came from all over
the world to work at
the airfield and those
who lived in the vil-
lage, this was to be a
fun day with music,
food and speciality
beer.
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The highlight, was to be a Spi ire flying over the River Blackwater. At about 6
o’clock the air raid siren went in the Green Man, and everyone walked down to the
slipway to look for the plane.  A er wai ng for permission to fly over the river, it
gave a super display.

As darkness fell, the Hotsie Totsies entertained everyone and sang all the old songs
from that era.

The Group
would like to
thank every-
one for making
the day special
and Tony
Cussen for tak-
ing great pho-
tographs.
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Could YOU be a Bloodrunner?
The Essex Voluntary Blood Service – or Essex Bloodrunners for short, is a charity
providing medical courier services to the NHS and our local Air Ambulances. We
are one of 30 such organisa ons in the UK.
From the NHS Blood Bank at Basildon, our unpaid volunteers deliver blood and
blood products to A&E Hospitals in Essex and East London; deliver samples for
analysis to a NHS Lab in North London, and via Princess Alexandra Hospital in Har-
low, supply blood to the Air Ambulances at Earls Colne and North Weald every
night. Amongst many other tasks we also courier breast milk from donors to the
Hearts Milk Bank and Addenbrooke’s Hospital.
We operate every weekday night, and day and night shi s at weekends and Bank
Holidays. Our enhanced support to Hospitals during the Covid-19 pandemic has
also introduced a weekday day me shi . We now need more members. You
choose in advance the days and shi s you work. We are looking for reliable and
responsible men and women from all backgrounds, employed or re red, with a
motorcycle, car or van, a mobile phone and internet access. You will receive train-
ing, documenta on, full support and a hi-viz uniform jacket.
You will work alone on a delivery run with a typical round-trip distance from home
of between 60 and possibly over 120 miles, and be the face of Essex Bloodrunners
to the public and NHS staff. The work is not glamorous; can be ring; you may
work unsocial hours in all weathers and you will add thousands of miles to your
vehicle. You are unpaid and cover all your own expenses… so not much going for it
really!
However, rather like being a First Aider or Blood Donor, this is one of the very few
ways that an ordinary member of the public can help save a life.
Most of you reading this piece will think “sounds good, but not for me”, which we
quite understand, but just one of you may wish to enquire further. If so, see our
website at:

EssexVoluntaryBloodService.com
And thank you for your kind a en on.
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NOVEMBER SERVICES
Time Service Place Readings

7thNov 3rd Before Advent

10.00 Parish Communion St Thomas Church

Jonah 3; 1-5, 10
Hebrews 9; 24-end
Mark 1; 14-20

10.00 All Age Worship St Nicholas Tillingham

10.00 Centre and Church
All Age Worship St Lawrence Centre

15.00 Evening Service St James Dengie

18.00 All Souls Service St Thomas Church TBA

14th Remembrance Sunday

10.45 Remembrance
Service St Thomas Church

Daniel 12; 1-3
Hewbrews10; 11-14, 19-
25
Mark 13; 1-8

9.30 Communion
Remembrance St Nicholas Tillingham

10.45 Remembrance
Service St Lawrence Church

15.00 Remembrance
Service St James Dengie

21st Sunday before Advent (Christ the King)

10.00 Communion St Lawrence Centre
Daniel 7; 9-10, 13, 14
Revela ons1; 4-8
John 18; 33-37

10.00 Parish Communion St Lawrence Church
10.00 All Age Worship St Nicholas Tillingham
10.00 Café Church Dengie Village Hall
18.00 Evensong St Thomas Church TBA
28th Advent Sunday
9.00 Communion St Nicholas Tillingham

Jeremiah 33; 14-16
1 Thessalonians 3; 9-end
Luke 21; 25-36

10.00 All Age Worship St Lawrence Church

10.00 Café Church St Thomas Church
10.00 Parish Communion St James Dengie

10.00 All Age Worship St Lawrence Centre
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Weekday Service and Clubs

5th

Dec Advent 2

10.00 Church and Centre
All Age Worship St Lawrence Centre

Malachi 3; 1-4
Philippians 1; 3-11
Luke 3; 1-6

10.00 All Age Service St Nicholas Tillingham
10.00 Parish Communion St Thomas Church
15.00 Evening Service St James Dengie

18.00 Carols & ligh ng of
the tree St Nicholas Tillingham TBA

Day Time Place Service

Mon 1st 10:00 St Lawrence Centre Pebbles

Wed 3rd 09:15 St Nicholas Church Wednesday Prayers

Fri 5th 12:00 St Lawrence Church Communion and Lunch

Mon 8th 10:00 St Lawrence Centre Pebbles

Wed 10th 09:15 St Nicholas Church Wednesday Prayers

Thurs 11th 14:00 St Thomas Church Thursday Club

Fri 12th 14:00 Down Hall Service at the Home

Mon 15th 10:00 St Lawrence Centre Pebbles

Wed 17th 09:15 St Nicholas Church Wednesday Prayers

Mon 22nd 10:00 St Lawrence Centre Pebbles

Wed 24th 09:15 St Nicholas Church Wednesday Prayers

Thurs 25th 09:00 St Peters Chapel Communion

Fri 26th 12:00 St Thomas' Church Communion and Lunch

Mon 29th 10:00 St Lawrence Centre Pebbles

Wed 1st Dec 09:15 St Nicholas Church Wednesday Prayers
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CHURCH READERS, SIDESMEN, INTERCESSORS AND COFFEE ROTA

BRADWELL CHRISTMAS FAIR – Fes ve fun, sounds and sights
27 November 2021 from 2.00pm un l 5.00pm
The village is looking forward to our Christmas Fair, where proceeds will be divided
between St Cedd’s School, St Thomas’ Church, the Village Hall Trust and the
Bradwell-on-sea Women’s Ins tute.
Entry is by voluntary ‘gold coin’ dona on per group to the Village Hall. Whilst most
people will give a pound or two pound coin, who can blame the organisers if they
have the great expecta on that a few sovereigns will also find their way into the
village coffers, especially as it is a Dickensian Christmas Fair.
Outside the Village Hall will be a hog roast and ice cream van, whilst inside there
will be songs, carols and hand-bells to entertain and loads of interes ng stalls, a
pop-up café for tea and mince pies and face pain ng for the young or young at
heart.
Stalls in the Village Hall sold out quickly, leading to a wai ng list of eager stallhold-
ers wan ng to join the fun. Mike and Kay, the landlords of the The King’s Head,
came to the rescue and offered their games room and marquee to meet the addi-

onal demand. This increased the number of stalls, selling everything from bou-
que gin to ‘gingerbread man’ bun ng and toys to toiletries, by over 70%. Mike,

will also be providing mulled wine and roast chestnuts, which is a fes ve treat not
to be missed.
Meanwhile down at the Cricketers’, Tony and Chris ne, have hired Santa's Gro o
for the children, so they can see Father Christmas and his elves. Entry will be £1 per
child and in return they will receive a gi  from Santa, again by generous dona on
from Tony and Chris ne, and a £1 voucher to spend at one of the par cipa ng
stalls, including some at the Cricketers’ itself selling toys, sweets, chocolate brown-
ies and other cakes and gi s for all the family. Father Christmas will be able to see
around 50 children during the a ernoon, so enough capacity, at least, for our
school children and Bradwell Bay United YFC to be seen.
Our Community Shop will stay open by kind agreement of the Commi ee and vol-
unteers happy to work and dress up! Look out for their Christmas decora ons too,
especially in the window. St Thomas church bells will ring from 2.00pm to signal the
opening of the Christmas Fair.
The fun doesn't stop when the lights are turned off at the Village Hall and the shop
closes. The King’s Head will host a quiz and curry night in aid of the same 4 village
beneficiaries. Entry to the quiz is £5 for teams of four and Mike will gladly take your
booking. Even if you don't fancy tes ng your knowledge, you can come along and
support the players and buy a delicious curry. Hecklers will pay a fine of £1 a shout
out!

We will also be turning on our Christmas Lights on 26 and 27 November for the
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Bradwell Fes val of Light. Every household in the village from Mill End to St Pe-
ter's Chapel and from the High Street to the Airfield is invited to light up their
homes for these two evening. It can be a simple lantern or table lamp in the
window or a dazzling display of fairy lights and winter wonders of grazing deer,
snow men and Christmas trees or something between.
If you want to be on the map and win a rose e for your lights, please get an
entry form from the Community Shop for £1 and enter your details and return
the form. All entries will appear on a 'treasure map' for people to follow. The
closing date for entries is Wednesday 24 November 2021. A panel of judges will
tour the village and award the rose es on Friday 26 November 2021. Maps will
be available from the shop on 27 November 2021.
The money collected will pay for the rose es and anything le  over will be do-
nated to St Cedd’s School, St Thomas Church, the Village Hall Trust and the
Bradwell-on-sea Women’s Ins tute.
Roll up, roll up for all the fun of the Christmas Fair!

Can you help distribute Village View?
Can you spare 30 minutes each month to distribute Village View to our
readers in the following areas of the village:-

* Maldon Rd, Bradwell Hall to St Peters Court (Not including St Peters
Court)

If you are able or would like further informa on please contact Roger
01621 776341

First St Nicholas Church Art Exhibi on
St Nicholas Church, Tillingham

on
Saturday 20th November

10.00 am to 4.30pm
Teas, Coffees and Cakes available.

All proceeds to St Nicholas Friends for
the refurbishment of the organ.

Enquiries to exhibit contact Pam Burton 01621 779575
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Village View from the Othona Community November 2021 – this me by Debbie
Sanders.
The departure of our annual visitors, swal-
lows, from their nests at Othona marked the
end of summer, although they had a very
busy me raising mul ple broods. The weath-
er here is s ll wonderful at the moment but there is beginning to be a chill in the
air. We had a good start to Autumn with many Church groups here for their annu-
al retreats, YMCA staff training days and our own Autumn Retreat last week,
which focused on the Importance of being, was really well a ended.
We have our popular half term families break coming up on the 25th October. This
offers families a chance to come and relax at Othona, whilst children can join in
with ac vi es at the Bradwell Waterside Outdoor Centre for a couple of a er-
noons and take part in treasure hunts, art, pumpkin carving and more on site as
well. We do these breaks at a very reasonable costs to enable families to have an
affordable break away by the sea. If you are interested in coming for a day visit
during half term week, then please contact us in the office
(bradwell@othona.org). A number of local families come along with their chil-
dren/grandchildren to join in.
A er the last two disappoin ng years when we had to cancel our usual fireworks
display, we are holding it this year on Saturday 6th November. The doors open at
6.30pm with free parking available on site, the show starts at 7.45pm. All children
from Vine School Trust primary schools are free, all adults and older children are
£7.50 each. This includes a free BBQ and there will be mulled wine available. We
hope to see you there.
Other events coming up later this year include Film week, where we will be relax-
ing in front of the fire as the weather turns colder, and enjoying some classic films,
Winter Watch, exploring nearby bird reserves with local experts, and Advent
weekend, with a special candlelit service in St Peter’s Chapel to mark the start of
Advent. If you are interested in coming to any of these events please take a look at
our website for more details: h ps://www.othonaessex.org.uk/events-lis ng
Our new European volunteers, Nico, Paula, Olivia and Alessandro, have se led
into life in Bradwell well. They are here with us un l next June and we would be
unable to run the Centre properly without their help. I hope you get a chance to
meet them at some point. We have had many people visi ng our new Educa on/
Art building over the summer to see the RAF exhibi on put up by the RAF Bradwell
Bay Preserva on Group. They run a café there at the weekends and there is a local
expert on hand to share their knowledge of the role of RAF Bradwell Bay during
the Second World War. If you are interested in visi ng the display please contact
us.
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We are always keen to have new volunteers helping at Othona, if you have a few
hours to spare and would like to help in our gardens, kitchen or with simple
maintenance, then we would love to hear from you.
These words
wri en many
years ago by
our founder
Norman Mot-
ley, are s ll
true today-
‘There is no
doubt that
Bradwell is
what some
would call a
‘holy place’.
There is a si-
lence and a
s llness. The
great sky-
scapes and the
spread of the
sal ngs bring
an immense
degree of
peace to mind
and heart’
Every Blessing
All the Otho-

na Bradwell
Team
Tim Fox is our
Warden/
Manager. Full
details of Pro-
gramme and Charges can be found on our Website www.othonaessex.org.uk or
ring Othona at Bradwell (it’s down East End Rd and through East Hall Farm) on
01621 776564. Free Parking for all visitors to Othona – just ask for an exit token to
leave through our wind-powered gate
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GATEHOUSE
Carpentry and Joinery

& Building Services
*Doors, Floors laminate or solid wood *Decking, *Kitchens, *Windows

*Doors Wood or UPVC (All Colours) *Alterations, *Loft, Garage conversions
*UPVC facias, soffits, gutters *Brickwork, Driveways, Conservatories

*Roofs cut and pitched, *Design and build service, *Plastering
*Purpose made Joinery, *Stairs and Spindles

Tel: ,07546765233, 01621776743, gatehouse-carpentry@live.com,
Fully Insured,                                         Free Es mates.                                                Est 30yrs

A.M.P.

WATERSIDE GARAGE
MALDON RD. BRADWELL-ON-SEA

Tel: 01621 776285
Car Repairs & M.O.T.

Calor Gas Supplies, Diesel Test Station

HONEY FOR SALE
12 OZ £5.00 8 OZ £3.50

EVERY WEEKEND*
OUTSIDE GREEN GATES @

LITTLECROFT
MALDON ROAD

BRADWELL-ON-SEA CM0 7HT
WEATHER PERMITTING &
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TO ADVERTISE IN VILLAGE VIEW
EMAIL s hom-

aspcc@b nternet.com with your
details or phone 01621776341.



18

Michael Debono and Lorraine Pace
welcome you to

The Green Man Inn
Bradwell Waterside, Bradwell-on-Sea CM0 7QX

Phone:- 01621-776226              Mobile:- 07799155201
Email:- mykibono@outlook.com

Web Site:-h p://greenmanbradwellonsea.co.uk/
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